MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING OF BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

BRENTWOOD, TENNESSEE

The Brentwood Board of Commissioners met in regular session on Monday, November 13, 2017 at 7:00 pm at Brentwood City Hall.

Present were Mayor Jill Burgin; Vice Mayor Mark Gorman; Commissioners Ken Travis, Betsy Crossley, Anne Dunn and Rhea Little; City Manager Kirk Bednar, Assistant City Manager Jay Evans, City Attorney Roger Horner, and Holly Earls.  Commissioner Regina Smithson was absent.  Commissioner Little led the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Cub Scout Pack 6 from Crockett Elementary.
Mayor Burgin administered the Oath of Office for new firefighters Jason Baird and Tony Marmol and presented a Small Business Proclamation.
Commissioner Travis moved for approval of the minutes from the October 26, 2017 meeting as written; seconded by Vice Mayor Gorman.  Motion passed 5-0-1 with Commissioner Little abstaining.
COMMENTS FROM CITIZENS

Gerald Witcher, 9611 Lineberger Court 
CONSENT AGENDA
Resolution 2017-69 - A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AN AGREEMENT WITH H&D ENGINEERS FOR FRANKLIN RD PROJECT, UTILITY RELOCATION INSPECTION SERVICES, for adoption 
Approval of schedule for review of the proposed Fiscal Year 2019 annual operating budget and Fiscal Years 2019-2024 Capital Improvements program 
Approval of schedule for Board of Commissioners' Meetings for Calendar Year 2018 
Approval for donation of surplus uniforms and equipment to Monroe County Sheriff's Office, Key West, Florida. 
Approval of purchase of eight (8) Stalker Dual Pro radar units for the Police Department. 
Approval of Letter to Tennessee Department of Transportation (TDOT) Outlining Development of an ADA Transition Plan 
Approval for Purchase of 5.11 Brand Responder Parkas for the Fire & Rescue Department from Municipal Emergency Services (MES) through the FireRescue GPO Cooperative 
Commissioner Little moved for approval of the items on the Consent Agenda; seconded by Commissioner Crossley.  Approval was unanimous.
NEW BUSINESS  
Vice Mayor Gorman moved for adoption of Resolution 2017-80 - A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING ADOPTION OF THE PROPOSED GROUP HEALTH INSURANCE PLAN FOR CITY EMPLOYEES FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2018, seconded by Commissioner Dunn.  Resolution 2017-80 passed unanimously.

Commissioner Travis moved for adoption of Resolution 2017-81 - A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AN AGREEMENT WITH BLUE RE OF TENNESSEE FOR 2018 STOP LOSS COVERAGE, seconded by Commissioner Little.  Resolution 2017-81 passed unanimously.

Under other new business, Vice Mayor Gorman moved to approve payment of credit rating fee to S&P Global Ratings, seconded by Commissioner Crossley.  Approval was unanimous.
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:47 pm.
APPROVED November 27, 2017

     Holly Earls






                                                    Holly Earls, City Recorder
